

# Maple Creek Elementary S.A.R.T. Meeting Agenda Monday, May 6<sup>th</sup>, 2024

#### 1. Welcome

### 2. Campus Update

- a. SBAC state testing kick off
- b. Civic Learning Awards
- c. Lunch on the Lawn
- d. Budget Matters (Site, LCAP, Foundation, Athletics)
- e. Student Only Events explained

#### 3. Social Emotional Education

- a. Positivity Project-Tier 1
- b. Morning Moods, check in, SOAR-Tier 2
- c. All 4 Youth, Comprehensive Youth Services -Tier 3

#### 4. 23-24 Surveys

- a. Parent SART Survey
  - i. Accolades
  - ii. Recommendations
- b. LCAP Student Survey

# 5. Upcoming Events

- a. Spring Concert 5.23.24
- b. Block H 5.28.24
- c. Awards dates vary
  - i. 5/30 1, 2, 3
  - ii. 6/3 4th, 5th, 6th Awards

#### 6. Questions/Input

7. Thank you for coming and adjournment.



# Maple Creek Elementary S.A.R.T. Meeting Minutes Monday, May 6th, 2024

Mrs. Kismet welcomed parents and thanked them from taking time out of their busy schedules to
participate in SART. She explained the purpose of SART in general and outlined today's focus.
Additionally, it was highlighted that there are two Clovis West Areas SART meetings and two district
SART meetings that she invites a parent to attend. She encouraged any parents interested in attending
to email her as she welcomed their participation.

#### 2. Mrs. Kismet provided a campus update on the following:

- a. **SBAC:** State testing kicked off this morning seamlessly. Our teachers have done a incredible job preparing students for state testing. All students in grades 3-6 took the states Interim Block Assessments which mimic the state testing. We ran this as a true test environment, which helped us problem solve proactively however even the Interim Block Assessments that were taken back in February were administered seamlessly.
- b. Civic Learning Awards: Maple Creek was recognized at the state awards in Anaheim. A small group of teachers traveled with Mrs. Kismet to accept the award, celebrate, and team building.
- c. Lunch on the Lawn: We held our first Lunch on the Lawn for 1st grade last Friday. We received a lot of positive parent feedback. Second grade is coming up this Friday, and the school is considering looking at the calendar to see if we can expand this to additional grade levels without having conflicts on our MC calendar.
- d. **Budget Matters**: (Site, LCAP, Foundation, Athletics) Mrs. Kismet briefly touched on different funding sources. She stated that PTC has support the school in many ways this year and looking ahead to next year. She highlighted that they will fund 1 Campus Monitor, AR (STAR Reader) and are purchasing our Social Studies Supplemental for grades 1-6. She estimated costs for the Campus Monitor and AR to be between \$6,000-7,000 each. The supplemental is also another substantial investment. Foundation funds and the fundraisers for those were touched on. Foundation funds support miscellaneous, new teacher shirts, office student photos, décor, etc, staff appreciation. Finally, site funding was referred to as operational subs, supplies, mileage for athletics, along with some supplemental instructional supplies and equipment. LCAP funding is nearly all intervention; grades 1-4 before and after school, combo push in as well as 1-3 push in.
- e. Student Only Events: Mrs. Kismet highlighted that we do have some events in the MPR reserved for students only. It was explaien that the entire student body is in the MPR to include all of our SPED classrooms and their staffing which is anywhere between 5-10 staff per calss. All of our students and support staff take us to capacity and we do have room to establish seating in chair for parents.
- 3. Social Emotional Education-This was a standing item from the previous meeting that Mrs. Kismet highlighted very quickly so that parents know and can spread the word that there are several resources to support our students and families.
  - a. Positivity Project-Tier 1
  - b. Morning Moods, check in, SOAR-Tier 2
  - c. All 4 Youth, Comprehensive Youth Services -Tier 3

# 4. 23-24 Surveys

a. Parent SART Survey

- i. Accolades were summarized and highlighted as: 1- Staff 2- Positive School Environment 3-Education/Instruction/Learning
- ii. Recommendations were highlighted as: 1-Communication 2- Homework 3- Winter program Schoolwide
- b. LCAP Student Survey: Mrs. Kismet highlighted that students in grades 4-6 completed the SART survey. The students rated us very well. Mrs. Kismet looked at our school's average ratings as compared to the Clovis West Area, and the rating affirmed that they were very positive. An area that she is problem solving with Student leadership is "treating each other fairly". This was a relative weakness. Student leaders decided on a morning message on what fairness can look like in practice.

# 5. Upcoming Events were highlighted as follow

- a. Spring Concert 5.23.24
- b. Block H 5.28.24
- c. Awards dates (times vary, refer to the Chronicle)
  - i. 5/30 1, 2, 3
  - ii. 6/3 4<sup>th</sup>, 5<sup>th</sup>, 6<sup>th</sup> Awards

# 6. Questions/Input

7. Thank you for coming and adjournment.